## SPECIAL SERVICE OFFICE

FORT LEAVENWORTH, KANSAS

POST LIBRARY
POST SCHOOLS

POST THEATER
POST ATHLETICS

11 December 1943

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Varsity Basketball Coach University Of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen;

This is to confirm our conversation of the 7 December concerning a return game with you at Leavenworth 15 February. I have talked with the High School coach and principal and they have arranged for their team to play Olathe High School on the same night. This will make a very fine preliminary game for our contest with you.

We had quite a ball game with Olathe Clippers Thursday night, winning in an overtime 36-33. I sincerely hope your boys get the right kind of a job done for you when you meet them 15 December. They have a pretty good club.

I will get in touch with you at a later date concerning the time of our game.

Sincerely.

Capt., F. A.,

Chief, Special Service Branch